City of Strathmoor Manor
Minutes for August 23, 2022

In attendance: Commissioners: Brian Cobb, Brooke Heitz, Bob Peterson and Susan
Stopher,; John Harrison, Attorney; and Mike Lamey, Strathmoor Police Chief.

The Commission unanimously approved Resolution 6 agreeing to meet on Zoom.
The Minutes for the July, 2022 meeting were approved.

Police Business-

The July ,2022 police report by Chief Lamey was reviewed.

The Chief was asked to park police cars, not on duty, at various locations to combat
traffic concerns, particularly on school days.

Financial-
Financial reports for July, 2022 were reviewed.
Cobb will work with Heitz on the year end reports for June 30, 2022 in late September.

Resident Business -

Zandona had reported a complaint about an unkempt yard at 1970 Emerson. The
address could not be identified and it would not be in the Manor.

Two commissioners were contacted about car repair work being done. The resident

was advised to talk with the neighbor. Also, the resident was advised that there is an
ordinance prohibiting parking in the grass.

General City -

There is no update on the KY Department of Transportation TAP grant.
Correspondence was sent to our KY State Senator McGarvey. Pending.

Discussion was held about Waste Management’s reduced services at the current time.
Cobb will contact Andy Reynolds with Waste Management.



City Business/Legal -

Harrison again advised that the Emerson pothole is on land that was a Louisville
Interurban right of way when the Manor plans were filed in 1931. The KY Department of
Transportation doesn’t claim it, Metro’s map is incorrect, and probably this “no man’s
land” is the Manor’s. Cobb will conduct research to see if this problem might be
addressed by MSD. It was noted that the width of the street appears to have problems
and that by March this will again be a major problem,.

Maintenance Report -

Tree work to eliminate dead limbs and limb up trees is scheduled for tomorrow by Sang
Tree Service. Some problems have been identified and Sang’s arborist will also
evaluate any problems or concerns.

Some fall tree planting will be done.

Communications -

Facebook has been used to encourage prompt tax payments and positively encourage
appropriate parking. A FB post requesting that residents should advise contractors not
to park in the fire lane.

The next meeting will be September 27, 2022.



